HOUSING AUTHORITY OF NEW ORLEANS

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

FOR

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP NUMBER: 22-913-40

SUBMISSION DATE: TUESDAY, AUGUST 16, 2022

2:00 P.M. CST

PREPARED BY:

Housing Authority of New Orleans
Procurement & Contracts Department
4100 Touro Street
New Orleans, LA 70122

Evette Hester Executive Director

ISSUED: Tuesday, August 2, 2022

TABLE OF CONTENTS

(RFP #22-913-40)

Request for Proposals

Index of Submittal Documents

Instructions

- Instructions to Offerors HUD Form 5369-B
- Supplemental Instructions to Offerors

Part I – General Background Information

1.1 Introduction/Background Information

Part II – Scope of Services

Cost Proposal Form

Part III - Submission Requirements

- 3.1 Statement of Qualifications
- 3.2 Relevant Experience and Past Performance
- 3.3 References
- 3.4 Cost Proposal
- 3.5 Required Certifications/Forms

Part IV - Procurement Process

- 4.1 Proposal Evaluation/Contract Award
- 4.2 Evaluation Criteria

Appendix A

- HUD Form 5370-C Sections I and II, General Contract Conditions Non Construction
- Davis Bacon Wage Rates
- Supplemental Conditions

Appendix B

- Statement of Qualifications
- Contractor's Summary
- HUD Form 5369-C Certifications and Representations of Offerors Non-Construction
- Non-Collusive Affidavit
- Certification of Contractor Non-Exclusion
- Acknowledgement of Addenda (if any)

HOUSING AUTHORITY OF NEW ORLEANS REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

INDEX OF SUBMITTAL DOCUMENTS

The Index of Submittal Documents is provided to assist in completing a responsive submittal. The Index of Documents contains a listing of all required submittal items.

Please review this table, and submit with your proposal all documents that are checked as a "Required Submittal". Documents that are checked "Signature Required" must be properly executed. Documents that are checked "Notary/Corporate Seal Required" must be notarized and/or have a corporate seal affixed.

INDEX OF DOCUMENTS				
DOCUMENT	REQUIRED SUBMITTAL	SIGNATURE REQUIRED	NOTARY/CORPORATE SEAL REQUIRED	
STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATIONS	1	√		
CONTRACTOR'S SUMMARY	1	1	. 1	
HUD FORM 5369C- CERTIFICATIONS AND REPRESENTATIONS OF OFFERORS NON-CONSTRUCTION CONTRACT	1	1		
NON-COLLUSIVE AFFIDAVIT	1	7	1	
CERTIFICATION OF CONTRACTOR NON-EXCLUSION	1	7		
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF ADDENDA	√	√		
EMPLOYEE VERIFICATION AFFIDAVIT	1	V	V	
COST PROPOSAL FORM	1	1	_	

NOTE: ALL REQUIRED SUBMITTAL DOCUMENTS MUST BE SUBMITTED WITH THE PROPOSAL PACKAGE.

Instructions to Offerors Non-Construction

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Office of Public and Indian Housing



1. Preparation of Offers

- (a) Offerors are expected to examine the statement of work, the proposed contract terms and conditions, and all instructions. Failure to do so will be at the offeror's risk.
- (b) Each offeror shall furnish the information required by the solicitation. The offeror shall sign the offer and print or type its name on the cover sheet and each continuation sheet on which it makes an entry. Erasures or other changes must be initialed by the person signing the offer. Offers signed by an agent shall be accompanied by evidence of that agent's authority, unless that evidence has been previously turnished to the HA.
- (c) Offers for services other than those specified will not be considered.

2. Submission of Offers

- (a) Offers and modifications thereof shall be submitted in sealed envelopes or packages (1) addressed to the office specified in the solicitation, and (2) showing the time specified for receipt, the solicitation number, and the name and address of the offeror.
- (b) Telegraphic offers will not be considered unless authorized by the solicitation; however, offers may be modified by written or telegraphic notice.
- (c) Facsimile offers, modifications or withdrawals will not be considered unless authorized by the solicitation.

3. Amendments to Solicitations

- (a) If this solicitation is amended, then all terms and conditions which are not modified remain unchanged.
- (b) Offerors shall acknowledge receipt of any amendments to this solicitation by
 - (1) signing and returning the amendment;
 - (2) identifying the amendment number and date in the space provided for this purpose on the form for submitting an offer,
 - (3) letter or telegram, or
 - (4) facsimile, if facsimile offers are authorized in the solicitation. The HA/HUD must receive the acknowledgment by the time specified for receipt of offers.

4. Explanation to Prospective Offerors

Any prospective offeror desiring an explanation or interpretation of the solicitation, statement of work, etc., must request it in writing soon enough to allow a reply to reach all prospective offerors before the submission of their offers. Oral explanations or instructions given before the award of the contract will not be binding. Any information given to a prospective offeror concerning a solicitation will be furnished promptly to all other prospective offerors as an amendment of the solicitation, if that information is necessary in submitting offers or if the lack of it would be prejudicial to any other prospective offerors.

5. Responsibility of Prospective Contractor

- (a) The HA shall award a contract only to a responsible prospective contractor who is able to perform successfully under the terms and conditions of the proposed contract. To be determined responsible, a prospective contractor must -
 - Have adequate financial resources to perform the contract, or the ability to obtain them;

- (2) Have a satisfactory performance record;
- (3) Have a satisfactory record of integrity and business ethics;
- (4) Have a satisfactory record of compliance with public policy (e.g., Equal Employment Opportunity); and
- (5) Not have been suspended, debarred, or otherwise determined to be ineligible for award of contracts by the Department of Housing and Urban Development or any other agency of the U.S. Government. Current lists of ineligible contractors are available for inspection at the HA/HUD.
- (b) Before an offer is considered for award, the offeror may be requested by the HA to submit a statement or other documentation regarding any of the foregoing requirements. Failure by the offeror to provide such additional information may render the offeror ineligible for award.

6. Late Submissions, Modifications, and Withdrawal of Offers

- (a) Any offer received at the place designated in the solicitation after the exact time specified for receipt will not be considered unless it is received before award is made and it -
 - (1) Was sent by registered or certified mail not later than the fifth calendar day before the date specified for receipt of offers (e.g., an offer submitted in response to a solicitation requiring receipt of offers by the 20th of the month must have been mailed by the 15th);
 - (2) Was sent by mail, or if authorized by the solicitation, was sent by telegram or via facsimile, and it is determined by the HA/ HUD that the late receipt was due solely to mishandling by the HA/HUD after receipt at the HA;
 - (3) Was sent by U.S. Postal Service Express Mall Next Day Service - Post Office to Addressee, not later than 5:00 p.m. at the place of mailing two working days prior to the date specified for receipt of proposals. The term "working days" excludes weekends and U.S. Federal holidays; or
 - (4) is the only offer received.
- (b) Any modification of an offer, except a modification resulting from the HA's request for "best and final" offer (if this solicitation is a request for proposals), is subject to the same conditions as in subparagraphs (a)(1), (2), and (3) of this provision.
- (c) A modification resulting from the HA's request for "best and final" offer received after the time and date specified in the request will not be considered unless received before award and the late receipt is due solely to mishandling by the HA after receipt at the HA.
- (d) The only acceptable evidence to establish the date of mailing of a late offer, modification, or withdrawal sent either by registered or certified mail is the U.S. or Canadian Postal Service postmark both on the envelope or wrapper and on the original receipt from the U.S. or Canadian Postal Service. Both postmarks must show a legible date or the offer, modification, or withdrawal shall be processed as if mailed late. "Postmark" means a printed, stamped, or otherwise placed impression (exclusive of a postage meter machine impression) that is readily identifiable without further action as having been supplied and affixed by employees of the U.S. or Canadian Postal Service on the date of mailing. Therefore, offerors should request the postal clerk to place a hand cancellation bull's-eye postmark on both the receipt and the envelope or wrapper.
- (e) The only acceptable evidence to establish the time of receipt at the HA is the time/date stamp of HA on the offer wrapper or other documentary evidence of receipt maintained by the HA.

- (f) The only acceptable evidence to establish the date of mailing of a late offer, modification, or withdrawal sent by Express Mail Next Day Service-Post Office to Addressee is the date entered by the post office receiving clerk on the "Express Mail Next Day Service-Post Office to Addressee" label and the postmark on both the envelope or wrapper and on the original receipt from the U.S. Postal Service. "Postmark" has the same meaning as defined in paragraph (c) of this provision, excluding postmarks of the Canadian Postal Service. Therefore, offerors should request the postal clerk to place a legible hand cancellation bull's eye postmark on both the receipt and the envelope or wrapper.
- (g) Notwithstanding paragraph (a) of this provision, a late modification of an otherwise successful offer that makes its terms more favorable to the HA will be considered at any time it is received and may be accepted.
- (h) If this solicitation is a request for proposals, proposals may be withdrawn by written notice, or if authorized by this solicitation, by telegram (including mailgram) or facsimile machine transmission received at any time before award. Proposals may be withdrawn in person by a offeror or its authorized representative if the identity of the person requesting withdrawal is established and the person signs a receipt for the offer before award. If this solicitation is an invitation for bids, bids may be withdrawn at any time prior to bid opening.

7. Contract Award

- (a) The HA will award a contract resulting from this solicitation to the responsible offeror whose offer conforming to the solicitation will be most advantageous to the HA, cost or price and other factors, specified elsewhere in this solicitation, considered.
- (b) The HA may
 - (1) reject any or all offers if such action is in the HA's interest,
 - (2) accept other than the lowest offer,
 - (3) waive informalities and minor irregularities in offers received, and (4) award more than one contract for all or part of the requirements stated.
- (c) if this solicitation is a request for proposals, the HA may award a contract on the basis of initial offers received, without discussions. Therefore, each initial offer should contain the offeror's best terms from a cost or price and technical standpoint.

- (d) A written award or acceptance of offer mailed or otherwise furnished to the successful offeror within the time for acceptance specified in the offer shall result in a binding contract without further action by either party. If this solicitation is a request for proposals, before the offer's specified expiration time, the HA may accept an offer, whether or not there are negotiations after its receipt, unless a written notice of withdrawal is received before award. Negotiations conducted after receipt of an offer do not constitute a rejection or counteroffer by the HA.
- (e) Neither financial data submitted with an offer, nor representations concerning facilities or financing, will form a part of the resulting contract.

8. Service of Protest

Any protest against the award of a contract pursuant to this solicitation shall be served on the HA by obtaining written and dated acknowledgment of receipt from the HA at the address shown on the cover of this solicitation. The determination of the HA with regard to such protest or to proceed to award notwithstanding such protest shall be final unless appealed by the protestor.

9. Offer Submission

Offers shall be submitted as follows and shall be enclosed in a sealed envelope and addressed to the office specified in the solicitation. The proposal shall show the hour and date specified in the solicitation for receipt, the solicitation number, and the name and address of the offeror, on the face of the envelope.

It is very important that the offer be properly identified on the face of the envelope as set forth above in order to insure that the date and time of receipt is stamped on the face of the offer envelope. Receiving procedures are: date and time stamp those envelopes identified as proposals and deliver them immediately to the appropriate contracting official, and only date stamp those envelopes which do not contain identification of the contents and deliver them to the appropriate procuring activity only through the routine mail delivery procedure.

[Describe bid or proposal preparation instructions here:]

FOR

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

SUPPLEMENTAL INSTRUCTIONS TO RESPONDENTS

1. Submission of Proposals

Deliver four (4) complete sets (one original clearly marked or stamped "original", and three (3) copies) of the required submittals, in a sealed envelope or box clearly marked with the words "RFP Documents", to the Housing Authority of New Orleans (HANO), at the following address:

4100 Touro Street New Orleans, Louisiana 70122 Attn: Bejide Legania, Procurement Manager Procurement and Contracts Department

2. Interpretations/Questions

During the period between issuance of this RFP and the proposal due date, no oral interpretation of the RFP's requirements will be given to any prospective offeror. Requests for interpretation must be made, in writing, at least 3 days before the submission due date and time to:

Housing Authority of New Orleans Department of Procurement and Contracts Attn: Thelma Bowers 4100 Touro Street New Orleans, LA 70122 (504) 286-8224 (fax); (504) 670-3448 (phone)

Questions may also be submitted via e-mail to tbowers@hano.org.

3. Addendum and Update Procedures for the RFP

During the period of advertisement for this RFP, HANO may wish to amend, add to, or delete from the contents of this RFP. In such situations, HANO will issue an addendum to the RFP setting forth the nature of the modification(s). HANO will post all addenda pertaining to this RFP on its website at www.hano.org. Hard copies may be mailed or faxed upon request. It shall be the responsibility of each Respondent to ensure they have any/all additional addenda relative to this RFP.

4. Proposals

Proposals shall be submitted in 8 1/2 x 11 inch format and bound. All pages shall be numbered. Larger size pages or inserts may be used provided they fold to 8 1/2 x11-inches. All copies of the submittal must be identical in content and organization. Consideration should be given to the form and format of the proposal, as documents are duplicated and distributed internally for review and evaluation by the Evaluation Committee. Proposals shall be organized and include all requirements outlined in Part III - Submission Requirements. The front cover shall bear the RFP name and number, submission date, Contractor 's name, address, email address and phone number. The cost proposal should be submitted separately, detached from a bound proposal.

5. Submittal Forms

Provide, as a part of the proposal, all required certifications and forms, as listed on the Index of Submittal Documents page of this RFP. Documents that are checked "Signature Required" must be properly executed. Documents that are checked "Notary/Corporate Seal Required" must be notarized and/or have a corporate seal affixed.

6. Time for Reviewing Proposals

Proposals received prior to the due date and time will be securely kept, unopened. After the closing date, all proposals received are opened and evaluated in confidence. Proposals are not opened publicly. The Contracting Officer's authorized designee will decide the time to open and review proposals. Once submitted, the proposal become the property of HANO.

7. Withdrawal of Proposals

Proposals may be withdrawn upon written request dispatched by the Contractor in time for delivery during business hours prior to the time fixed for receipt; provided that written confirmation of withdrawal is from the authorized signature of the Contractor, mailed and postmarked prior to the time set for proposal opening. Negligence on the part of the Contractor in preparing its proposal confers no right of withdrawal or modification of its proposal after the due date and time.

8. Award of Contracts

Contractors shall be selected in accordance with the evaluation criteria contained herein, provided the proposal is in the best interest of the housing authority (HANO). The selected firm will be notified at the earliest practical date. Subsequent contract awards are subject to approval from the Housing Authority of New Orleans' Board of Commissioners, and/or the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. No companies or firms listed on the System for Award Management (SAM) Excluded Parties List of companies or firms ineligible to receive awards will be considered.

9. Certification of Legal Entity

Prior to execution of a contract agreement the company/firm shall certify that joint ventures, partnerships, team agreements, new corporations or other entities that either exist or will be formally structured are, or will be legal and binding under Louisiana law.

10. Costs Borne by Management Agent

All costs related to the preparation of a response to this RFP and any related activities are the responsibility of the respondent. HANO assumes no liability for any costs incurred by the respondent throughout the entire selection process.

11. Costs Borne by Contractor

All costs related to the preparation of responses to this RFP and any related activities are the responsibility of the respondent. HANO assumes no liability for any costs incurred by the respondent throughout the entire selection process.

12. Best Available Data

All information contained in this RFP is the best data available to HANO at that time. The information is provided in the RFP is not intended as representation of binding legal effect. This information is furnished to assist respondent in preparing a response; HANO assumes no liability for any errors or omissions.

13. Contact with HANO Staff, Board Members, Evaluation Committee, Residents and Consultants

Respondents may not make direct contact with HANO Staff, its Board Members, Evaluation Committee Members, Residents or Consultants. All communications regarding the RFP shall be in writing as provided in HUD Form 5369-B, Instructions to Offerors for Non-Construction, Paragraph 4 and these Supplemental Instructions to Offerors.

14. Contractor Responsibilities

Each respondent is presumed by HANO to have thoroughly studied this RFP and become familiar with the Scope of Services, and all other information contained in this RFP. Failure to do so may be at the respondent's own risk.

15. Public Access to Procurement Information/Confidentiality

All information submitted in response to a solicitation issued by the Housing Authority of New Orleans (HANO) shall remain confidential until after contract award. HANO's policy regarding public access is in strict accordance with the guidelines set forth in its Procurement Policy, Section 1.6 - Public Access to Procurement Information, HUD Procurement Handbook for Public Housing Agencies, Section 1.6 - Public Access to Procurement Information and Section 7.2 (J) Confidentiality. Furthermore, pursuant to Louisiana Revised Statute 40:526(8), HANO shall not disclose information submitted in confidence in response to this RFP, not otherwise required by law to be submitted, where such information should reasonably be considered confidential.

[THIS SECTION LEFT BLANK INTENTIONALLY]

FOR

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

Part I – GENERAL BACKGROUND INFORMATION

1.1 Introduction/Background Information

The Housing Authority of New Orleans (HANO) is requesting sealed proposals from qualified and experienced firms who have a demonstrated track record of successfully providing the required preventive maintenance services as indicated in the Scope of Services. The contract resulting from this RFP shall be a firm fixed type contract at the accepted hourly rates set forth in the Contractor's Cost Proposal.

Part II – SCOPE OF SERVICES

The Contractor shall provide all labor, materials and repair parts to maintain three (3) Trane Chillers, one (1) Teledyne Laars Boiler, two (2) Rite Boilers, ten (10) Directs Drive Pumps (<20 HP), two (2) Cooling Towers (gear driven fan), two (2) brush condenser tubes, one (1) variable frequency drive, two (2) commercial gas-fired water heaters and one (1) electric heater. The contractor shall maintain/inspect these components described herein and their respective equipment components in accordance with the original manufacturer's design specifications, operational efficiencies and capacities at The Housing Authority of New Orleans (HANO). This agreement is generally for preventative maintenance. The contractor shall notify HANO when repairs to components are required, and upon approval from HANO will proceed with necessary repairs. The Contractor shall provide HANO with a firm fixed hourly billing rates for corrective maintenance repairs during normal business hours (M-F 8am to 5pm), and after normal hours (M-F 5pm to 5am), all day Saturdays and Sundays. Work performed under these specifications shall be in accordance with all applicable Federal, State, and local codes, regulations and Standards.

The Contractor shall maintain/inspect the following equipment and component parts in accordance with the schedule outlined herein:

MANUFACTURER	EQUIPMENT	UNIT MODEL NO.	UNIT SERIAL NO.
TRANE	Water Cooled 100-ton Chiller	RTWA100AYE01C3COWFNT	UOOF09945
TRANE	Water Cooled 80-ton Chiller	RTWA080AYE01C3C0WFNT	U99J01845
TRANE	Air Cooled 80-ton Chiller	RTAA080AYF01A1D0139	-
TELEDYNE LAARS	BOILER	HH0850IN09K1ACXX	
RITE	BOILER	90W	30521
RITE	BOILER	120W	30520
MARATHON	CHILL/HOT WATER PUMP	4UK213TT0W4028AAL	E906
MAGNETEK	CHILL/HOT WATER PUMP	390772	E300

EMERSON	CHILL/HOT WATER PUMP	AD82	U5E2D
CENTURY	CHILL/HOT WATER PUMP	E282M	142076M
BELL GOSSETT	CHILL WATER PUMP	E790A	Y06Y037R347M
BELL GOSSETT	CHILL WATER PUMP	E790A	Y06Y037R347M
BELL GOSSETT	HOT WATER PUMP	MRJ30RR	M80077
BELL GOSSETT	HOT WATER PUMP	MDT 904-6	CRA29
LOUS ALLIS	CONDENSER PUMP		2803098
ALLIS CHALMERS	CONDENSER PUMP	C-2	1-5202-71164-1
EVAPCO	COOLING TOWER	AT19-56	997086M
EVAPCO	COOLING TOWER	AT19-28	M025814

QUARTERLY MAINTENANCE/INSPECTION FOR ALL CHILLERS

- 1. Check the general operation of the unit.
- 2. Log the operating temperatures, pressures, voltages and amperages.
- 3. Check the operation of the control circuit.
- 4. Check the operation of the motor and starter.
- 5. Analyze the recorded data and compare to the original design conditions.
- 6. Review operating procedures with operating personnel
- 7. Provide a written report of completed work and operating log and indicate any uncorrected deficiencies.

QUARTERLY MAINTENANCE/INSPECTION FOR ALL PUMPS

- 1. Verify smooth and proper operation of the pump.
- 2. Check for leaks on the mechanical pump seals, if applicable.
- 3. Verify proper drip rate on the pump seal packing, if applicable.
- 4. Provide a written report of completed work and operating log and indicate any uncorrected deficiencies.

QUARTERLY MAINTENANCE/INSPECTION FOR ALL COOLING TOWERS

- 1. Check the general condition of the tower.
- 2. Verify clean basins and strainers (upper and lower) and/or spray nozzles.
- 3. Verify proper water level in the basin.
- 4. Verify proper operation of the water level control devise.
- 5. Verify smooth operation of the fan(s).
- 6. Verify proper operation of the bypass valve(s), if applicable.
- 7. Review operating procedures with operating personnel.
- 8. Provide a written report of completed work and operating log and indicate uncorrected deficiencies.

QUARTERLY MAINTENANCE FOR VARIABLE FREQUENCY DRIVES

- 1. Record and report abnormal conditions, measurements taken, etc.
- 2. Review logs for operational problems and trends.
- 3. Clean the heat sink.
- 4. Inspect wiring and connections for tightness and signs of overheating and discoloration.
- 5. Visually inspect panel for losses or damaged parts or wiring; also check for any

accumulation of dirt and/or moisture.

- 6. Verify proper operation of the unit.
- 7. Verify proper DC buss voltage.

QUARTERLY MAINTENANCEO/INSPECTION FOR ALL AIR HANDLE OR UNITS

- a. Check motor controls.
- b. Check electrical connections.
- c. Check belt tension/wear.
- d. CheckV.A.V. operation
- e. Check valve operation.
- f. Check proper operation verification.

ANNUAL MAINTENANCE/INSPECTION FOR ALL PUMPS

- a. Check motor bearings/oil.
- b. Checkmotorelectrical connections/ohm resistance.
- c. Check pump packing.
- d. Verify operation.

ANNUAL REQUIRED MAINTENANCE FOR ALL CHILLERS

General Assembly

- 1. Check refrigerant charge and oil levels.
- 2. Leak test the chiller and report test results.
- 3. Repair minor leaks as required (e.g. valve packing, flare nuts).
- 4. Calculate and record refrigerant loss rate.
- 5. Brush condenser tubes once annually, chemically clean if needed.
- 6. Check and inspect purge valve.

Controls and Safeties

- 1. Inspect all operating and safety controls.
- 2. Inspect the control panel for cleanliness.
 - 3. Inspect wiring and connections for tightness and sign of overheating and discoloration.
- 4. Verify all settings in the electronic control panel.
- 5. Test the low oil pressure safety device. Calibrate and record setting.
- 6. Test the high motor temperature safety device. Calibrate and record setting.
- 7. Test the operation of the chilled water pump and condenser water pump starter auxiliary contacts and blow down water strainers.
- 8. Verify the setting of the current control device.
- 9. Check accuracy of all gauges and thermometers.

Lubrication System

- 1. Inspect lubrication system including operation of oil pump, oil heater, oil pressure regulator and oil cooler.
- 2. Pull oil sample for spectroscopic analysis.
- 3. Test the oil for acid content and discoloration. Make recommendations based on test results.
- 4. Change oil filter.
- 5. Verify the operation of the oil heater. Measure amps and volts and compare the readings with the watt rating of the heater.

Motor and Starter

- 1. Inspect starter terminals, contacts and overloads.
- 2. Clean the starter and cabinet.
- 3. Inspect wiring and connections for tightness and signs of overheating and discoloration
- 4. Check tightness of motor terminal connections.
- 5. Check condition of the contacts for wear and pitting.
- 6. Check contactors for free and smooth operation.
- 7. Check the mechanical linkages for wear security and clearances.
- 8. Meg the motor and record the readings.
- 9. Verify the operation of the electrical interlocks.
- 10. Measure the voltage of the interlocks and record. Voltage should be +/- 10%.

ANNUAL REQUIRED MAINTENANCE FOR COOLING TOWER (CLT-210)

General Assembly

Structure

- 1. Disassemble all screens and access panels for inspection.
- 2. Inspect the conditions of the slats, if applicable.
- 3. Inspect the condition of the tower fill.
- 4. Inspect the condition of the support structure.
- 5. Inspect the condition of the basins (upper and lower) and/or spray nozzles.
- 6. Verify cleans basins and strainer(s).
- 7. Verify the condition and operation of the basin fill valve system.

Mechanical

- 1. Inspect gearbox for leaks.
- 2. Inspect drive and coupling for condition and security.
- 3. Inspect fan assembly for condition, security and clearances (e.g. blade tip clearance).
- 4. Check pitch of the blades.

Lubrication

- 1. Lubricate motor bearings
- 2. Check gearbox oil level.

Motor

- 1. Inspect wiring and connections for tightness and signs of overheating and discoloration.
- 2. Meg the motor and record reading.
- 3. Check disconnect terminal block for wear, tightness and signs of overheating and discoloration.
- 4. Check the condition and operation of the basin heater contactor(s).

ANNUAL REQUIRED MAINTENANCE FOR ALL BOILERS

General Assembly

- Secure and drain the boiler.
- 2. Open the fire and water side for cleaning and inspection.
- Check the heating surfaces and water side for corrosion, pitting, scale, blisters, bulges and soot.
- 4. Inspect the refractory.
- 5. Check the expansion tank and drain if needed.
- 6. Clean the fire inspections glass.
- 7. Check the blow-down valve packaging and lubricate.
- 8. Check and test the boiler blow-down valve.
- 9. Perform hydrostatic test, if required.
- 10. Clean burner fan wheel and air dampers. Check the fan for vibration.
- 11. Verify tightness of the linkage set screws.
- 12. Check the gas valves against leakage (where test cocks are provided).

GAS TRAIN BURNER ASSEMBLY

- 1. Check the gas train isolation valves for leaks.
- 2. Check the gas supply piping for leaks.
- 3. Check the gas pilot solenoid valve for wear and leaks.
- 4. Check the main gas and the pilot gas regulators for wear and leaks.
- 5. Test the low gas pressure switch. Calibrate and record setting.
- 6. Test the high gas pressure switch. Calibrate and record setting.
- .7. Verify the operation of the burner fan airflow switch.
- 8. Inspect and clean the burner assembly.
- 9. Inspect and clean the pilot igniter assembly.
- 10. Inspect and clean the burner fan.
- 11. Run the fan and check for vibration
- 12. Inspect the flue and flue damper.

BURNER CONTROL PANEL

- 1. Inspect the panel for cleanliness.
- 2. Inspect wiring and connections for tightness and signs of overheating and discoloration.

CONTROLS AND SAFETIES

- 1. Disassemble and inspect the low water cutoff safety device.
- 2. Reassemble the boiler low water cutoff safety device.
- 3. Clean the contacts in the program timer, if applicable.
- 4. Check the operation of the low water cutoff safety device and feed controls.
- 5. Verify the setting and test the operation and limit controls.

ANNUAL MAINTENANCE/INSPECTION FOR WATER. COOLED CONDENSERS BRUSH TUBES

- 1. Pull easy end head.
- 2. Brush tubes as necessary.

<u>MATERIALS</u>

All parts, refrigerants, oils and other required materials necessary for the performance of all repairs and routine preventative maintenance services shall be included in the contract price. All replacement parts and components utilized in the execution of this agreement shall be new and manufactured by the original equipment manufacturer.

In instances where the equipment manufacturer is no longer in business or the equipment does not currently have an original manufacturer source, alternate sourcing (equal to or better than OEM parts and components) or field repair is acceptable.

AVAILABILITY/RESPONSE TIME FOR EMERGENCY CALLS

- The Contractor shall respond to emergency callbacks during regular working hours within 60 minutes of the initial call and shall be on site within 2 hours.
- The Contractor shall provide a contact number for 24 hour 7 day a week use incase of emergency
- The Contractor shall respond to after business hours and weekend emergency calls within 60 minutes of the initial call and shall be on site within 2 hours.

DOCUMENTATION/SERVICE AGRREEMENT BINDER

The Contractor shall provide for HANO's review and approval a Service Agreement Binder identifying a maintenance schedule within 7 business days of full contract execution. The Contractor shall record and report all abnormal conditions and measurements taken on all equipment and review with a designated representative for signature once the work has been completed. The binder shall remain on the site throughout the term of the contract and be tabbed for each piece of equipment covered by the agreement. Space shall be provided under each tab for the service technician to note the date, time and nature of any repairs, inspections and preventative maintenance services made to the equipment.

MAINTENANCE SCHEDULE/CHECKLISTS

The Contractor shall complete all scheduled routine quarterly and annual maintenance services in accordance with their in-house Service Agreement Software. At the beginning of the month for which the scheduled maintenance is to occur, a work order will be generated and forwarded

to the Service Resource Coordinator/ Dispatcher for scheduling. All dispatched calls shall be documented in the Service Agreement Binder in accordance with the maintenance task checklists as outlined in the scope of services.

All work shall be performed during working hours of 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M Monday through Friday.

[THIS SECTION LEFT BLANK INTENTIONALLY]

HOUSING AUTHORITY OF NEW ORLEANS PROCUREMENT AND CONTRACTS DEPARTMENT HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

REQUEST FOR QUOTES #22-913-40

COST PROPOSAL

Proposals shall include a lump sum cost for Quarterly and Annual Maintenance/Inspection services as indicated in the Scope of Services, which shall include all parts and labor, direct and indirect costs, except as otherwise specified, incidental to the performance of services.

IOTAL ANNUAL COST	AMOUNI	I
HVAC Maintenance/Inspection Services	\$:
s to provide necessary repair services at HANO's Admir times listed, shall be at the following hourly rates:	nistrative Buildings A and B o	on the days

Service Technician Regular Hourly Rate (Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.)	\$
Service Technician Overtime Hourly Rate (After normal business hours 5:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m.)	 \$
Service Technician Overtime Hourly Rate (Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays)	\$
Company Name	
Respondent's Name/Title (Printed)	
By: (Signature)	
 Date	

Part III - Submission Requirements

Listed below are the items that will be considered in evaluating proposals. Contract award will be based on the contractors' experience, price, and ability to perform the work as outlined in the scope of work. The Contractor must complete the **Statement of Qualifications Form, (ATTACHMENT B)**, to provide the requested information. Attach additional sheets if necessary.

3.1 Statement of Qualifications

Complete the Statement of Qualifications form in its entirety, and provide copies of documents where indicated. In the space provided on the form, identify by name and job classification each employee intended to perform work under this contract. For each employee listed, provide a copy of all applicable certifications, licenses, and/or other accreditations required to perform the work.

Provide a copy of your company's Insurance Certificate identifying coverage and limits as identified in the Supplemental Conditions. Include the name of the insurance company in the Statement of Qualifications Form (ATTACHMENT B).

3.2 Relevant Experience and Past Performance

Provide evidence of a minimum of five (5) years' experience performing HVAC maintenance and repair services. Provide at least three references/clients to whom similar services were provided. Multi-family and/or commercial experience is preferred but not required. The client listing must include a detailed description of the work performed, the entity for whom the services were provided, including a name, title, and contact information on the Statement of Qualifications Form (ATTACHMENT B).

3.3 References

Provide a list of current and previous clients. This list must include:

- Contact name and title,
- Contact address.
- Contact email address
- Contact telephone number.

3.4 Cost Proposal Form

Complete the Cost Proposal Form provided and submit it separately and detached from the rest of the proposal. Proposals shall include a lump sum cost for HVAC Quarterly and Annual Maintenance and Inspection services, and fixed hourly rates (materials at cost plus handling) to provide necessary repair services on the days and times listed on the Cost Proposal Form, which will establish a fixed price for each written Task Order issued by the Agency.

3.5 Required Forms/Certifications

Execute and/or notarize documents where required and submit with proposal package the following forms, which are contained in (ATTACHMENT B):

- Statement of Qualifications
- Contractor's Summary
- HUD Form 5369-C Certifications and Representations of Offerors
- Non-Collusive Affidavit
- Certification of Contractor Non-Exclusion
- Acknowledgement of Addenda (if any)
- Cost Proposal Form

Part IV - Procurement Process

4.1 Proposal Evaluation/Contract Award

Proposals received in response to this solicitation may be evaluated using a two-stage evaluation process. Stage I of the evaluation process will be used to determine the respondents that will comprise the competitive range, from which final selection will be made. Stage II of the evaluation process will be reserved for the short listed respondents only, and will be the basis for ultimate contract award. Scoring will be based upon how well the proposal meets the criteria established in this RFP.

During Stage I of the evaluation process, proposals will be evaluated and scored by an Evaluation Committee. Cost proposals may be evaluated separately by the Contracting Officer and/or his designee(s). Scoring will be based on predetermined Evaluation Criteria contained in the solicitation. The available points associated with each area of consideration are shown. The results of the evaluation will be used to determine those respondents to be included in the competitive range. The results of the evaluation of both technical and cost proposals will be used to determine those proposals to be considered in the competitive range and included on the short list.

The competitive range shall include those respondents who are determined through the evaluation process and due diligence review (verification of Contractor responsibility) to be the most qualified. These firms may be requested to supply additional information to assist in completing the due diligence review. Failure to satisfactorily complete the due diligence review within the timeframe established by HANO will result in exclusion from the short list.

Stage II of the evaluation process may entail presentation/interviews with the respondents on the short list. Respondents not included in the competitive range will not proceed to Stage II of the evaluation process. The purpose of the presentations/interviews is to provide the Evaluation Committee an opportunity to pose questions emanating from their review of the written responses and obtain clarifications. Upon completion of the negotiations/interviews, HANO will establish a date and time for submission of Best and Final Offers. Upon receipt of Best and Final Offers, Stage II evaluation will be conducted in accordance with the same procedures and criteria outlined above for Stage I evaluation.

HANO reserves the right to make no award or decline to enter into negotiations should it believe that no respondent to this RFP will be capable of delivering the necessary level of services within an acceptable price range and/or time period. HANO further reserves the right to forego Stage II of the evaluation process and enter into negotiations with the highest ranked respondents from State I of the evaluation process. If an Agreement cannot be negotiated with the firm(s), HANO will terminate negotiations. Any subsequent contract awards to selected respondents are subject to HUD funding availability and final approval from the Housing Authority of New Orleans' Board of Commissioners, and/or the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.

4.2 Evaluation Criteria

Total Evaluation Points	100 Points
Cost Proposal	30 Points
Relevant Experience and Past Performance	35 Points
Statement of Qualifications	35 Points

APPENDIX A

General Conditions for Non-Construction Contracts

Section II – (With Maintenance Work)

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development

Office of Public and Indian Housing
Office of Labor Relations
OMB Approval No. 2577-0157 (exp. 11/30/2023)

Public Reporting Burden for this collection of information is estimated to average one hour per response, including the time for reviewing instructions,s earching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and an applicant is not required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a currently valid OMB control number.

Applicability. This form HUD-5370C has 2 Sections. These Sections must be inserted into non-construction contracts as described below:

- Non-construction contracts (without maintenance) greater than \$250,000 - use Section I;
- Maintenance contracts (including nonroutine maintenance as defined at 24 CFR 905.200) greater than \$2,000 but not more than \$250,000 - use Section II; and
- Maintenance contracts (including nonroutine maintenance), greater than \$250,000 – use Sections I and II.

Section II – Labor Standard Provisions for all Maintenance Contracts greater than \$2,000

1. Minimum Wages

- (a) All maintenance laborers and mechanics employed under this Contract in the operation of the project(s) shall be paid unconditionally and not less often than semi-monthly, and without subsequent deduction (except as otherwise provided by law or regulations), the full amount of wages due at time of payment computed at rates not less than those contained in the wage determination of the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development which is attached hereto and made a part hereof. Such laborers and mechanics shall be paid the appropriate wage rate on the wage determination for the classification of work actually performed, without regard to skill. Laborers or mechanics performing work in more than one classification may be compensated at the rate specified for each classification for the time actually worked therein; provided, that the employer's payroll records accurately set forth the time spent in each classification in which work is performed. The wage determination, including any additional classifications and wage rates approved by HUD under subparagraph 1(b), shall be posted at all times by the Contractor and its subcontractors at the site of the work in a prominent and accessible place where it can be easily seen by the workers.
- (b) (i) Any class of laborers or mechanics which is not listed in the wage determination and which is to be employed under the Contract shall be classified in conformance with the wage determination. HUD shall approve an additional classification and wage rate only when the following criteria have been met:
 - The work to be performed by the classification required is not performed by a classification in the wage determination;
 - (2) The classification is utilized in the area by the industry; and
 - (3) The proposed wage rate bears a reasonable relationship to the wage rates contained in the wage determination.
 - (i) The wage rate determined pursuant to this paragraph shall be paid to all workers performing work

in the classification under this Contract from the first day on which work is performed in the classification.

2. Withholding of funds

The Contracting Officer, upon his/her own action or upon request of HUD, shall withhold or cause to be withheld from the Contractor under this Contract or any other contract subject to HUD-determined wage rates, with the same prime Contractor, so much of the accrued payments or advances as may be considered necessary to pay laborers and mechanics employed by the Contractor or any subcontractor the full amount of wages required by this clause. In the event of failure to pay any laborer or mechanic employed under this Contract all or part of the wages required under this Contract, the Contracting Officer or HUD may, after written notice to the Contractor, take such action as may be necessary to cause the suspension of any further payment or advance until such violations have ceased. The Public Housing Agency or HUD may, after written notice to the Contractor, disburse such amounts withheld for and on account of the Contractor or subcontractor to the respective employees to whom they are due.

3. Records

- (a) The Contractor and each subcontractor shall make and maintain for three (3) years from the completion of the work records containing the following for each laborer and mechanic:
 - (i) Name, address and Social Security Number;
 - (ii) Correct work classification or classifications;
 - (iii) Hourly rate or rates of monetary wages paid;
 - (iv) Rate or rates of any fringe benefits provided;
 - (v) Number of daily and weekly hours worked;
 - (vi) Gross wages earned;
 - (vii) Any deductions made; and
 - (viii) Actual wages paid.
- (b) The Contractor and each subcontractor shall make the records required under paragraph 3(a) available for inspection, copying, or transcription by authorized representatives of HUD or the HA and shall permit such representatives to interview employees during working hours on the job. If the Contractor or any subcontractor fails to make the required records available, HUD or its designee may, after written notice to the Contractor, take such action as may be necessary to cause the suspension of any further payment, advance or guarantee of funds.

4. Apprentices and Trainees

- (a) Apprentices and trainees will be permitted to work at less than the predetermined rate for the work they perform when they are employed pursuant to and individually registered in:
 - (i) A bona fide apprenticeship program registered with the U.S. Department of Labor, Employment and Training Administration (ETA), Office of

Apprenticeship Training, Employer and Labor Services (OATELS), or with a state apprenticeship agency recognized by OATELS, or if a person is employed in his/her first 90 days of probationary employment as an apprentice in such an apprenticeship program, who is not individually registered in the program, but who has been certified by OATELS or a state apprenticeship agency (where appropriate) to be eligible for probationary employment as an apprentice; A

trainee program which has received prior approval, evidenced by formal certification by the U.S. Department of Labor, ETA; or

 A training/trainee program that has received prior approval by HUD.

- (b) Each apprentice or trainee must be paid at not less than the rate specified in the registered or approved program for the apprentice's/trainee's level of progress, expressed as a percentage of the journeyman hourly rate specified in the applicable wage determination. Apprentices and trainees shall be paid fringe benefits in accordance with the provisions of the registered or approved program. If the program does not specify fringe benefits, apprentices/trainees must be paid the full amount of fringe benefits listed on the wage determination for the applicable classification.
- (c) The allowable ratio of apprentices or trainees to journeyman on the job site in any craft classification shall not be greater than the ratio permitted to the employer as to the entire work force under the approved program.
- (d) Any worker employed at an apprentice or trainee wage rate who is not registered in an approved program, and any apprentice or trainee performing work on the job site in excess of the ratio permitted under the approved program, shall be paid not less than the applicable wage rate on the wage determination for the classification of work actually performed.
- (e) In the event OATELS, a state apprenticeship agency recognized by OATELS or ETA, or HUD, withdraws approval of an apprenticeship or trainee program, the employer will no longer be permitted to utilize apprentices/trainees at less than the applicable predetermined rate for the work performed until an acceptable program is approved.

5. Disputes concerning labor standards

- (a) Disputes arising out of the labor standards provisions contained in Section II of this form HUD-5370-C, other than those in Paragraph 6, shall be subject to the following procedures. Disputes within the meaning of this paragraph include disputes between the Contractor (or any of its subcontractors) and the HA, or HUD, or the employees or their representatives, concerning payment of prevailing wage rates or proper classification. The procedures in this section may be initiated upon HUD's own motion, upon referral of the HA, or upon request of the Contractor or subcontractor(s).
 - A Contractor and/or subcontractor or other interested party desiring reconsideration of findings of violation by the HA or HUD relating to the payment of straight-time prevailing wages or classification of work shall request such reconsideration by letter postmarked within 30 calendar days of the date of notice of findings issued by the HA or HUD. The request shall set

forth those findings that are in dispute and the reasons, including any affirmative defenses, with respect to the violations. The request shall be directed to the appropriate HA or HUD official in accordance with instructions contained in the notice of findings or, if the notice does not specify to whom a request should be made, to the Regional Labor Relations Officer (HUD). The HA or HUD official shall, within 60 days (unless otherwise indicated in the notice of findings) after receipt of a timely request for reconsideration, issue a written decision on the findings of violation

- or HUD official shall, within 60 days (unless otherwise indicated in the notice of findings) after receipt of a timely request for reconsideration, issue a written decision on the findings of violation. The written decision on reconsideration shall contain instructions that any appeal of the decision shall be addressed to the Regional Labor Relations Officer by letter postmarked within 30 calendar days after the date of the decision. In the event that the Regional Labor Relations Officer was the deciding official on reconsideration, the appeal shall be directed to the Director, Office of Labor Relations (HUD). Any appeal must set forth the aspects of the decision that are in dispute and the reasons, including any affirmative defenses, with respect to the violations. The Regional Labor
- (ii) Relations Officer shall, within 60 days (unless otherwise indicated in the decision on reconsideration) after receipt of a timely appeal, issue a written decision on the findings. A decision of the Regional Labor Relations Officer may be appealed to the Director, Office of Labor Relations, by letter postmarked within 30 days of the Regional Labor Relations Officer's decision. Any appeal to the Director must set forth the aspects of the prior decision(s) that are in dispute and the reasons. The decision of the Director, Office of Labor Relations, shall be

final.

(b) Disputes arising out of the labor standards provisions of paragraph 6 shall not be subject to paragraph 5(a) of this form HUD-5370C. Such disputes shall be resolved in accordance with the procedures of the U.S. Department of Labor set forth in 29 CFR Parts 5, 6 and 7. Disputes within the meaning of this paragraph 5(b) include disputes between the Contractor (or any of its subcontractors) and the HA, HUD, the U.S. Department of Labor, or the employees or their representatives.

6. Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act

The provisions of this paragraph 6 are applicable only where the amount of the prime contract exceeds \$100,000. As used in this paragraph, the terms "laborers" and "mechanics" includes watchmen and guards.

- (a) Overtime requirements. No Contractor or subcontractor contracting for any part of the Contract work which may require or involve the employment of laborers or mechanics shall require or permit any such laborer or mechanic in any workweek in which he or she is employed on such work to work in excess of 40 hours in such workweek unless such laborer or mechanic receives compensation at a rate not less than one and one-half times the basic rate of pay for all hours worked in excess of 40 hours in such workweek.
- (b) Violation; liability for unpaid wages; liquidated damages. In the event of any violation of the provisions set forth in paragraph 6(a), the Contractor and any

subcontractor responsible therefor shall be liable for the unpaid wages. In addition, such Contractor and subcontractor shall be liable to the United States (in the case of work done under contract for the District of Columbia or a territory, to the District or to such territory), for liquidated damages. Such liquidated damages shall be computed with respect to each individual laborer or mechanic, including watchmen and guards, employed in violation of the provisions set forth in paragraph (a) of this clause, in the sum of \$10 for each calendar day on which such individual was required or permitted to work in excess of the standard workweek of 40 hours without payment of the overtime wages required by provisions set forth in paragraph (a) of this clause.

(c) Withholding for unpaid wages and liquidated damages. HUD or its designee shall upon its own action or upon written request of an authorized representative of the U.S. Department of Labor withhold or cause to be withheld, from any moneys payable on account of work performed by the Contractor or subcontractor under any such Contract or any federal contract with the same prime Contractor, or any other federally-assisted contract subject to the Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act, which is held by the same prime Contractor such sums as may be determined to be necessary to satisfy any liabilities of such Contractor or subcontractor for unpaid wages and liquidated damages as provided in the provisions set forth in paragraph (b) of this clause.

7. Subcontracts

The Contractor or subcontractor shall insert in any subcontracts all the provisions contained in this Section II and also a clause requiring the subcontractors to include these provisions in any lower tier subcontracts. The prime Contractor shall be responsible for the compliance by any subcontractor or lower tier subcontractor with all the provisions contained in these clauses.

8. Non-Federal Prevailing Wage Rates

Any prevailing wage rate (including basic hourly rate and any fringe benefits), determined under state law to be prevailing, with respect to any employee in any trade or position employed under the Contract, is inapplicable to the contract and shall not be enforced against the Contractor or any subcontractor, with respect to employees engaged under the contract whenever such non-Federal prevailing wage rate, exclusive of any fringe benefits, exceeds the applicable wage rate determined by the Secretary of HUD to be prevailing in the locality with respect to such trade or position.

"General Decision Number: LA20220041 07/29/2022

Superseded General Decision Number: LA20210041

State: Louisiana

Construction Type: Building

County: Orleans County in Louisiana.

BUILDING CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS (does not include single family homes or apartments up to and including 4 stories).

Note: Contracts subject to the Davis-Bacon Act are generally required to pay at least the applicable minimum wage rate required under Executive Order 14026 or Executive Order 13658. Please note that these Executive Orders apply to covered contracts entered into by the federal government that are subject to the Davis-Bacon Act itself, but do not apply to contracts subject only to the Davis-Bacon Related Acts, including those set forth at 29 CFR 5.1(a)(2)-(60).

If the contract is entered into on or after January 30, 2022, or the contract is renewed or extended (e.g., an |. The contractor must pay option is exercised) on or after January 30, 2022:

- . Executive Order 14026 generally applies to the contract.
- all covered workers at least \$15.00 per hour (or the applicable wage rate listed on this wage determination, if it is higher) for all hours spent performing on the contract in 2022.

or between January 1, 2015 and January 29, 2022, and the contract is not renewed or extended on or after January 30, 2022:

- If the contract was awarded on . Executive Order 13658 generally applies to the contract.
 - . The contractor must pay all covered workers at least \$11.25 per hour (or the applicable wage rate listed on this wage determination, if it is higher) for all hours spent performing on that contract in 2022.

The applicable Executive Order minimum wage rate will be

adjusted annually. If this contract is covered by one of the Executive Orders and a classification considered necessary for performance of work on the contract does not appear on this wage determination, the contractor must still submit a conformance request.

Additional information on contractor requirements and worker protections under the Executive Orders is available at https://www.dol.gov/agencies/whd/government-contracts.

Modification Number	Publication Date
0	01/07/2022
1	01/14/2022
2	02/25/2022
3	06/24/2022
4	07/29/2022

ASBE0053-001 03/14/2022

	Rates	Fringes
ASBESTOS WORKER/HEAT & FROST INSULATOR	.\$ 30.87	9.23
ELEC0130-010 12/06/2021		
	Rates	Fringes
ELECTRICIAN (Including Communication Technician and Low Voltage Wiring)	.\$ 32.25	13.75
ELEV0016-001 01/01/2022		
	Rates	Fringes
ELEVATOR MECHANIC	.\$ 44.80	36.885+a+b

- a. PAID HOLIDAYS: New Year's Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Veterans' Day, Thanksgiving Day, the Friday after Thanksgiving Day and Christmas Day.
- b. VACATION: Employer contributes 8% of basic hourly rate for 5 years or more of service; 6% of basic hourly rate for under 5 years of service as vacation pay credit.

ENGI0406-002 07/01/2014

		Rates	Fringes
POWER EQUIPMENT OPE		\$ 23.46	8.35
CRANE PREMIUMS: 50-150 Tons Over 150 Tons	·		
* IRON0623-021 01/0			
		Rates	Fringes
IRONWORKER (REINFOR STRUCTURAL)		\$ 32.69	11.50
PAIN1244-006 09/01	./2020		
		Rates	Fringes
GLAZIER		\$ 21.90	10.54
PAIN1244-013 11/01	./2019		
		Rates	Fringes
PAINTER: Spray Only Drywall Finishing/T	aping)	\$ 18.83	8.68
PLAS0567-001 08/01			
		Rates	Fringes
CEMENT MASON/CONCRE	TE FINISHER	\$ 26.74	7.62
PLUM0060-009 12/06	5/2021		
		Rates	Fringes
PIPEFITTER (Including Pipe and Unit Installation) Excluding Installation HVAC Temperature Control Excluding HVAC Pipe Installation) SHEE0214-010 09/01	nllation; ion of ontrols) on of HVAC s; and Unit	\$ 30.70	13.45

	Rates	Fringes
SHEET METAL WORKER (Including HVAC Duct Installation)	.\$ 26.71	11.93
* SULA2012-026 09/22/2014		
	Rates	Fringes
BRICKLAYER	.\$ 18.66	0.00
CARPENTER (Form Work Only)	.\$ 15.00	0.00
CARPENTER, Excludes Drywall Hanging and Metal Stud	# 10 27	2.46
Installation, and Form Work		2.46
DRYWALL FINISHER/TAPER	.\$ 16.55	0.00
DRYWALL HANGER AND METAL STUD INSTALLER	.\$ 18.21	4.90
LABORER: Common or General	.\$ 13.09 **	0.00
LABORER: Mason Tender - Brick	.\$ 12.38 **	0.00
OPERATOR: Backhoe/Excavator/Trackhoe	.\$ 22.92	0.00
PAINTER (BRUSH AND ROLLER), Excludes Drywall		
Finishing/Taping	.\$ 17.25	0.00
ROOFER	.\$ 16.77	5.66
SPRINKLER FITTER (Fire Sprinklers)	.\$ 21.08	5.79
TILE SETTER	.\$ 20.00	0.00
TRUCK DRIVER: Dump Truck	.\$ 15.00	0.00
WELDERS - Receive rate prescribe operation to which welding is in	ncidental.	J

 $[\]ensuremath{^{**}}$ Workers in this classification may be entitled to a higher

minimum wage under Executive Order 14026 (\$15.00) or 13658 (\$11.25). Please see the Note at the top of the wage determination for more information.

Note: Executive Order (EO) 13706, Establishing Paid Sick Leave for Federal Contractors applies to all contracts subject to the Davis-Bacon Act for which the contract is awarded (and any solicitation was issued) on or after January 1, 2017. If this contract is covered by the EO, the contractor must provide employees with 1 hour of paid sick leave for every 30 hours they work, up to 56 hours of paid sick leave each year. Employees must be permitted to use paid sick leave for their own illness, injury or other health-related needs, including preventive care; to assist a family member (or person who is like family to the employee) who is ill, injured, or has other health-related needs, including preventive care; or for reasons resulting from, or to assist a family member (or person who is like family to the employee) who is a victim of, domestic violence, sexual assault, or stalking. Additional information on contractor requirements and worker protections under the EO is available at

https://www.dol.gov/agencies/whd/government-contracts.

Unlisted classifications needed for work not included within the scope of the classifications listed may be added after award only as provided in the labor standards contract clauses (29CFR 5.5 (a) (1) (ii)).

The body of each wage determination lists the classification and wage rates that have been found to be prevailing for the cited type(s) of construction in the area covered by the wage determination. The classifications are listed in alphabetical order of ""identifiers"" that indicate whether the particular rate is a union rate (current union negotiated rate for local), a survey rate (weighted average rate) or a union average rate (weighted union average rate).

Union Rate Identifiers

A four letter classification abbreviation identifier enclosed in dotted lines beginning with characters other than ""SU"" or ""UAVG"" denotes that the union classification and rate were prevailing for that classification in the survey. Example: PLUM0198-005 07/01/2014. PLUM is an abbreviation identifier of the union which prevailed in the survey for this classification, which in this example would be Plumbers. 0198

indicates the local union number or district council number where applicable, i.e., Plumbers Local 0198. The next number, 005 in the example, is an internal number used in processing the wage determination. 07/01/2014 is the effective date of the most current negotiated rate, which in this example is July 1, 2014.

Union prevailing wage rates are updated to reflect all rate changes in the collective bargaining agreement (CBA) governing this classification and rate.

Survey Rate Identifiers

Classifications listed under the ""SU"" identifier indicate that no one rate prevailed for this classification in the survey and the published rate is derived by computing a weighted average rate based on all the rates reported in the survey for that classification. As this weighted average rate includes all rates reported in the survey, it may include both union and non-union rates. Example: SULA2012-007 5/13/2014. SU indicates the rates are survey rates based on a weighted average calculation of rates and are not majority rates. LA indicates the State of Louisiana. 2012 is the year of survey on which these classifications and rates are based. The next number, 007 in the example, is an internal number used in producing the wage determination. 5/13/2014 indicates the survey completion date for the classifications and rates under that identifier.

Survey wage rates are not updated and remain in effect until a new survey is conducted.

Union Average Rate Identifiers

Classification(s) listed under the UAVG identifier indicate that no single majority rate prevailed for those classifications; however, 100% of the data reported for the classifications was union data. EXAMPLE: UAVG-OH-0010 08/29/2014. UAVG indicates that the rate is a weighted union average rate. OH indicates the state. The next number, 0010 in the example, is an internal number used in producing the wage determination. 08/29/2014 indicates the survey completion date for the classifications and rates under that identifier.

A UAVG rate will be updated once a year, usually in January of each year, to reflect a weighted average of the current negotiated/CBA rate of the union locals from which the rate is based.

WAGE DETERMINATION APPEALS PROCESS

1.) Has there been an initial decision in the matter? This can be:

- * an existing published wage determination
- * a survey underlying a wage determination
- * a Wage and Hour Division letter setting forth a position on a wage determination matter
- * a conformance (additional classification and rate) ruling

On survey related matters, initial contact, including requests for summaries of surveys, should be with the Wage and Hour National Office because National Office has responsibility for the Davis-Bacon survey program. If the response from this initial contact is not satisfactory, then the process described in 2.) and 3.) should be followed.

With regard to any other matter not yet ripe for the formal process described here, initial contact should be with the Branch of Construction Wage Determinations. Write to:

Branch of Construction Wage Determinations Wage and Hour Division U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20210

2.) If the answer to the question in 1.) is yes, then an interested party (those affected by the action) can request review and reconsideration from the Wage and Hour Administrator (See 29 CFR Part 1.8 and 29 CFR Part 7). Write to:

Wage and Hour Administrator U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20210

The request should be accompanied by a full statement of the interested party's position and by any information (wage payment data, project description, area practice material, etc.) that the requestor considers relevant to the issue.

3.) If the decision of the Administrator is not favorable, an interested party may appeal directly to the Administrative Review Board (formerly the Wage Appeals Board). Write to:

Administrative Review Board

U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20210

4.) All decisions by the Administrative Review Board are final.

END OF GENERAL DECISIO"

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

SUPPLEMENTAL CONDITIONS

The following supplements and/or modifies the "General Conditions for Non-Construction Contracts Section II," form HUD-5370-C.

Contract Type

The contract resulting from this RFP shall be a firm fixed type contract for quarterly and annual maintenance/inspection services. Preventive maintenance repairs shall be paid at fixed hourly rates, in accordance with the contractor's Cost Proposal, pending HUD Funding.

Term of Contract

The contract shall be for an initial period of one (1) year, with an option to extend for two (2) additional one (1) year periods. The options shall only be exercised if the Contractor has satisfactorily performed under the Contract. Contract extensions will not be automatic and shall be approved by HANO. Cost for services provided during the option periods shall be negotiated prior to the execution of a contract extension, if required.

Task Orders

A HANO representative will classify the necessary repair service based on maintenance inspection findings submitted to HANO for review. Upon notification, HANO will prepare a Task Order for repair services at the contractors' hourly rates (materials at cost plus handling), which will establish a fixed price for each Task Order.

Overtime Hours

Overtime hours and/or holiday hours worked will be paid pursuant to approved hourly rates as set forth in Contractor's Cost Proposal.

Invoicing

Invoices shall be submitted monthly to the Department of Finance with a copy to the Asset Management Department. The invoice shall provide an invoice number, service dates, Purchase Order number, Task Order number, a description of services provided, and the name/title of employee(s) who rendered the services. Invoices shall be submitted on the Contractor's own invoice form.

Payments

All vendors should submit invoices to the Finance Department on or before the days listed below. All vendor invoices are due on the 1st or 15th of the month. Invoice payments are as follows:

- Invoices received on the 16th of the current month thru the 1st day of the next month will be paid on the 1st of the following month.
- Example: An invoice received on August 27th will be processed commencing September 1st and paid on October 1st.
- Invoices received on the 2nd of the current month thru the 15th of the current month will be paid on the 15th of the following month.
- Example: An invoice received on August 4th will be processed commencing August 15th and paid on September 15th.

Insurance

Evidence of insurance shall be provided by a producer using insurance companies with a minimum A-rating.

Prior to commencement of the Contract resulting from this solicitation, the Contractor shall procure and maintain at all times and at Contractor's own expense, the types of insurance specified below. The insurance carriers used by the Contractor must be authorized to do business in the State of Louisiana, and the insurance provided shall cover all operations under the contract, whether performed by the Contractor or by subcontractors.

- ☐ Worker's Compensation
- Minimum Commercial General Liability Insurance of \$500,000 Bodily Injury and \$500,000 Property Damage to protect the Contractor and the Housing Authority
- ☐ Minimum 500,000 Automobile Liability

The Contractor shall be required to furnish the Housing Authority of New Orleans' Procurement and Contracts Department, 4100 Touro St, New Orleans, Louisiana, original Certificates of Insurance evidencing the required coverage to be in force on the date of the Contract, and Renewal Certificates of Insurance, or such similar evidence, if the coverage has an expiration or renewal date occurring during the term of this Contract or extensions thereof. The receipt of any certificate does not constitute agreement by HANO that the insurance requirements in the Contract have been fully met, or that the insurance policies indicated on the certificate are in compliance with all Contract requirements. The insurance policies shall provide for thirty (30) days prior written notice to be given to HANO in the event coverage is substantially decreased, canceled or non-renewed.

The Contractor shall require all subcontractors to carry the insurance required herein, or the Contractor may provide the coverage for any or all subcontractors, and, if so, the evidence of insurance submitted shall so stipulate.

The Contractor agrees and shall require each subcontractor to agree that insurers shall waive their rights of subrogation against the Housing Authority of New Orleans.

The Contractor expressly understands and agrees that any insurance or self-insurance programs maintained by the Housing Authority of New Orleans shall apply in excess of, and not contribute to insurance provided by the Contractor under the Contract.

Termination for Convenience and Default

(a) HANO may terminate this Contract in whole, or from time to time in part, for the HA's convenience or the failure of the Contractor to fulfill the Contract obligations (default). HANO shall terminate by delivering to the Contractor a written Notice of Termination specifying the nature, extent, and effective date of the termination. Upon receipt of the notice, the Contractor shall: (i) immediately discontinue all services affected (unless the notice directs otherwise); and (ii) deliver to HANO all information, reports, papers, and other materials accumulated or generated in performing this contract, whether completed or in process. (b) If the termination is for the convenience of HANO, HANO shall be liable only for payment for services rendered before the effective date of the termination. (c) If the termination is due to the failure of the Contractor to fulfill its obligations under the Contract (default), HANO may (i) require the Contractor to deliver to it, in the manner and to the extent directed by HANO, any work as described in subparagraph (a)(ii) above, and compensation be determined in accordance with these changes; (ii) take over the work and prosecute the same to completion by Contract or otherwise, and the Contractor shall be liable for any additional cost incurred by HANO; (iii) withhold any payments to the Contractor, for the purpose of off-set or partial payment, as the case may be, of amounts owed to HANO by the Contractor. (d) If, after termination for failure to fulfill Contract obligations (default), it is determined that the Contractor had not failed, the termination shall be deemed to have been effected for the convenience of HANO, and the HANO shall be entitled to payment as described in paragraph (b) above. (e) Any disputes with regard to this clause are expressly made subject to the terms of clause titled Disputes herein.

Organizational Conflicts of Interest

(a)The Contractor warrants that to the best of its knowledge and belief and except as otherwise disclosed, it does not have any organizational conflict of interest which is defined as a situation in which the nature of work under this Contract and a Contractor's organizational, financial, contractual or other interests are such that: (i) Award of the Contract may result in an unfair competitive advantage; or (ii) The Contractor's objectivity in performing the Contract Work may be impaired. (b) The Contractor agrees that if after award it discovers an organizational conflict of interest with respect to this Contract or any task/delivery order under the Contract, he or she shall make an immediate and full disclosure in writing to the Contracting Officer which shall include a description of the action which the Contractor has taken or intends to take to eliminate or neutralize the conflict. The HA may, however, terminate the Contract or task/delivery order for the convenience of the HA if it would be in the best interest of the HA. (c) In the event the Contractor was aware of an organizational conflict of interest before the award of this Contract and intentionally did not disclose the conflict to the Contracting Officer, the HA may terminate the Contract for default. (d) The terms of this clause shall be included in all subcontracts and consulting agreements wherein the Work to be performed is similar to the service provided by the prime Contractor. The Contractor shall include in such subcontracts and consulting agreements any necessary provisions to eliminate or neutralize conflicts of interest.

Indemnification

The successful Respondent will be required to protect, defend, indemnify, keep, save, and hold HANO, its officers, officials, employees and agents free and harmless from and against any and all liabilities, losses, penalties, damages, settlements, environmental liability, costs, charges, professional fees or other expenses or liabilities of every kind, nature and character arising out of or relating to any and all

claims, liens, demands, obligations, actions, suits, judgments or settlements, proceedings or causes of action of every kind, nature and character (collectively, "claims") in connection with or arising directly or indirectly out of the acts or omissions and/or the performance thereof by the successful Respondent, its officers, officials, agents, employees, and subcontractors, including, but not limited to, the enforcement of the indemnification provision. The successful Respondent(s) will be further required to investigate, handle, respond to, provide defense for and defend all suits for any and all claims, at its sole expense and agrees to bear all other costs and expenses related thereto, even if the claims are considered groundless, false or fraudulent.

HANO will have the right, at its option and at its expense, to participate in the defense of any suit, without relieving the successful Respondent of any of its obligations under this indemnity provision. The indemnities to be set forth in the contract resulting from this RFP will survive the expiration or termination of that contract.

Rules, Regulations, and Licensing Requirements

The successful Offeror shall possess all of the required State and Local licenses and certifications required to perform work of the type required by this contract in the City of New Orleans. In addition, the Offeror shall comply with all laws, ordinances and regulations applicable to the services contemplated herein. Offerors are presumed to be familiar with all federal, state and local laws, ordinances, codes, rules and regulations that may in any way affect the delivery of services.

Public Access to Procurement Information/Confidentiality

All information submitted in response to a solicitation issued by the Housing Authority of New Orleans (HANO) shall remain confidential until after final approval by HANO's Board of Commissioners and/or the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). HANO's policy regarding public access is in strict accordance with the guidelines set forth in its Procurement Policy, Section 5.3.4, HUD Handbook 7460.8 REV 2, Section 1.6, Public Access to Procurement Information and Section 7.2 (J) Confidentiality. Furthermore, pursuant to Louisiana Revised Statute 40:526(8), HANO shall not disclose information submitted to HANO in confidence in response t this RFP, and not otherwise required by law to be submitted, where such information should reasonably be considered confidential.

Rules, Regulations, and Licensing Requirements

The successful Respondent shall possess all of the required State and Local licenses and certifications required to perform work of the type required by this contract in the City of New Orleans. In addition, the Respondent shall comply with all laws, ordinances and regulations applicable to the services contemplated herein. Respondents are presumed to be familiar with all federal, state and local laws, ordinances, codes, rules and regulations that may in any way affect the delivery of services.

Ethics Policy

The selected Respondent shall abide by the applicable provisions of the Housing Authority of New Orleans' Ethics Policy and State of Louisiana Ethics Code.

Respondent Status

The successful Offeror will be held to be an independent Contractor, and not an employee of HANO.

Contractual Obligations

At any time, should the proposed services require the use of products or services of another company, such services shall be disclosed, and HANO will hold the selected respondent(s) responsible for the proposed services.

Certification of Legal Entity

Prior to execution of the Contract Agreement, the Respondent shall certify that joint ventures, partnerships, team agreements, new corporations or other entities that either exist or will be formally structured are, or will be legal and binding under Louisiana law.

Certifications

In submitting the proposal, the Respondent is indicating a willingness to comply with all terms and conditions of the RFP, including but not limited to those set forth in HUD Form 5370-C, General Contract Conditions, Non-Construction, and these Supplemental Conditions.

Personnel

In submitting their proposals, Respondents are representing that the personnel described in their proposals shall be available to perform the services described for the duration of the contract period, barring illness, accident or other unforeseeable events of a similar nature in which cases the Respondent must be able to provide a qualified replacement. Such representation shall be valid for a minimum of 120 calendar days after the proposal due date and time. Furthermore, all personnel shall be considered to be, at all times, the sole employees of the Respondent under its sole direction, and not employees or agents of HANO.

Respondent Status

The successful Respondent will be held to be an independent Consultant, and will not be an employee of HANO.

Assignment

The successful Respondent shall not enter into any subcontracts, retain consultants, or assign, transfer, convey, sublet, or otherwise delegate its obligations under the contract resulting from this RFP, or any of its rights, title or interest therein, or its power to execute such contract to any person, company or corporation without the prior written consent and approval of the HANO.

Advertising

In submitting a proposal, the successful Respondent agrees not to use the results from it as a part of any commercial advertising. HANO does not permit law firms to advertise or promote the fact of their relationship with HANO in the course of marketing efforts, unless HANO specifically agrees otherwise.

Media Relations

The Contractor shall not make public comment on HANO matters without express written approval from HANO's Director of Communications. All media inquiries shall be referred to the Administrative Receiver and to the Director of Communications.

Drug Free Workplace

The Offeror must comply with the federal requirements of the Drug Free Workplace Act including mandatory drug screening for applicants and employees, and drug treatment opportunities as needed.

APPENDIX B

FOR

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

BUSINESS NAME:		TELEPHONE NUMBER:
BUSINESS ADDRESS:		FAX NUMBER:
LOUISIANA STATE CONTRACTORS LICENSE #	NAME AND T	TLE OF PERSON SUBMITTING:
cense/certification). Use add		

BUSINESS REFERENCES (Provide three existing or completed work activities by your business which are similar to or support your ability to successfully complete the scope of work.)

AGENCY/COMPANY NAME:	TELEPHONE NUMBER:	DOLLAR AMOUNT:
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:	CONTACT PERSON NAME:	DATE STARTED:
	TITLE:	DATE COMPLETED:
AGENCY/COMPANY NAME:	TELEPHONE NUMBER:	DOLLAR AMOUNT:
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:	CONTACT PERSON NAME:	DATE STARTED:
	TITLE:	DATE COMPLETED:

AGENCY/COMPANY NAME:		TELEPHONE NUMBER:	DOL	LAR AMOUNT:
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:	-	CONTACT PERSON NAME:	DAT	E STARTED:
		TITLE:	DAT	E COMPLETED:
INSURANCE CERTIFICATES (Attac	h a copy of	each Insurance Certifica	ite listed	d.)
DESCRIPTION		INSURANCE COMPANY		CERTIFICATE INCLUDED (REQUIRED)
Worker's Compensation				
Commercial General Liability				
Automobile				·
24-HOUR CONTACT PERSON				
NAME		TITLE	PHONE	NUMBER
ABILITY TO PERFOR	RM SERVIC	ES (use additional sheets	s if nece	essary)
	(Company	Name)		
	By: (Signa	ture)		
(Printed Name of Signatory)				
	Title:			
	Date:			

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

CONTRACTOR'S SUMMARY

If this Proposal is submitted by a joint venture, each business shall provide the information requested below.

Under penalties of perjury, as prescribed in 18 U.S.C. 1001, the undersigned certifies that the statements set forth in this proposal are true and correct.

Offeror's Name) By:		
(Printed or Typed Name) Title: Date: Date: (If a Corporation, President or Vice-President should sign; If a Partnership, a Partner should sign. some other Officer signs, evidence of authority must be submitted.) Address: City, State, Zip: Telephone No.: Email: Taxpayer I.D. No.: (Affix Corporate Seal) If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) My Commission expires: My Commission expires:		(Offeror's Name)
(Printed or Typed Name) Title: Date: Date: (If a Corporation, President or Vice-President should sign; If a Partnership, a Partner should sign. some other Officer signs, evidence of authority must be submitted.) Address: City, State, Zip: Telephone No.: Email: Taxpayer I.D. No.: (Affix Corporate Seal) If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) My Commission expires: My Commission expires:		By:
(Printed or Typed Name) Title: Date: [If a Corporation, President or Vice-President should sign; If a Partnership, a Partner should sign. some other Officer signs, evidence of authority must be submitted.) Address: City, State, Zip: Telephone No.: Email: [Affix Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) before me this day of My Commission expires:		
Date: (If a Corporation, President or Vice-President should sign; If a Partnership, a Partner should sign. some other Officer signs, evidence of authority must be submitted.) Address:		(Printed or Typed Name)
(If a Corporation, President or Vice-President should sign; If a Partnership, a Partner should sign. some other Officer signs, evidence of authority must be submitted.) Address:		Title:
Address:		Date:
City, State, Zip: Telephone No.: Email: Taxpayer I.D. No.: (Affix Corporate Seal) If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) before me this day of My Commission expires:		
Telephone No.: Email: Taxpayer I.D. No.: (Affix Corporate Seal) If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) before me this day of My Commission expires:		Address:
Email: Taxpayer I.D. No.: (Affix Corporate Seal) If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to		City, State, Zip:
Taxpayer I.D. No.:		Telephone No.:
(Affix Corporate Seal) If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) before me this day of, 20		Email:
If a Corporate Seal is not affixed, this document must be notarized. If neither is done, this entire proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) before me this day of, 20 My Commission expires:	Taxpayer I.D. No.:	
proposal will be deemed non-responsive and rejected. Subscribed and sworn to (Notary Public) (Seal) before me this day of, 20 My Commission expires:	(Affix Corporate Seal)	
before me this day of, 20 My Commission expires:		
before me this day of, 20 My Commission expires:	Subscribed and sworn to	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
My Commission expires:	before me this day o	
	, 20	_
Date Contractor Signed:	My Commission expires:	
<u> </u>	Date Contractor Signed:	

Certifications and Representations of Offerors

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Office of Public and Indian Housing OMB Approval No: 2577-0180 (exp. 7/30/98)

Non-Construction Contract

Public reporting burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 5 minutes per response, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information.

This form includes clauses required by OMB's common rule on bidding/olfering procedures, implemented by HUD in 24 CFR 85.38, and those requirements sation in the Executive Order 11625 for small, minority, women owned businesses, and certifications for independent price determination, and certific of interest. The form is required for nonconstruction contracts awarded by Housing Agencies (HAs). The form is used by bidders/offerors to certify to the HA's Contracting Officer for contract compliance. If the form were not used, HAs would be unable to entere their contracts. Responses to the collection of information are required to obtain a benefit of to retain a benefit. The information requested does not lend itself to confidentiality.

·•	***	_			* *	The second of the second of
1	I onlingant	100	U AN WAS	antailau		
1.	Contingent	T. CC	L CDLC2	CHIBERUN	HIIG A	rreement
						B

- (a) The bidder/offeror represents and certifies as part of its bid/
 offer that, except for full-time bona fide employees working
 solely for the bidder/offeror, the bidder/offeror:
 - (1) [] has, [] has not employed or retained any person or company to solicit or obtain this contract; and
 - (2) [] has, [] has not paid or agreed to pay to any person or company employed or retained to solicit or obtain this contract any commission, percentage, brokerage, or other fee contingent upon or resulting from the award of this contract.
- (b) If the answer to either (a)(1) or (a) (2) above is affirmative, the bidder/offeror shall make an immediate and full written disclosure to the PHA Contracting Officer.
- (c) Any misrepresentation by the bidder/offeror shall give the PHA the right to (1) terminate the resultant contract; (2) at its discretion, to deduct from contract payments the amount of any commission, percentage, brokerage, or other contingent fee; or (3) take other remedy pursuant to the contract.
- Small, Minority, Women-Owned Business Concern Representation

The bidder/offeror represents and certifies as part of its bid/offer that it:

- (a) [] is, [] is not a small business concern. "Small business concern," as used in this provision, means a concern, including its affiliates, that is independently owned and operated, not dominant in the field of operation in which it is bidding, and qualified as a small business under the criteria and size standards in 13 CFR 121.
- (b) {] is, {] is not a women-owned small business concern, "Women-owned," as used in this provision, means a small business that is at least 51 percent owned by a woman or women who are U.S. citizens and who also control and operate the business.
- (c) [] is, [] is not a minority enterprise which, pursuant to Executive Order 11625, is defined as a business which is at least 51 percent owned by one or more minority group members or, in the case of a publicly owned business, at least 51 percent of its voting stock is owned by one or more minority group members, and whose management and daily operations are controlled by one or more such individuals.

For the purpose of this definition,	minority	group	member	s are:
Sheck the block applicable to you		. : : [*

Black Americans	Asian Pacific Americans
[] Hispanic Americans	[] Asian Indian Americans
Native Americans	I Hasidic Jewish American

3. Certificate of Independent Price Determination

- (a) The bidder/offeror certifies that-
 - (i) The prices in this bld/offer have been arrived at independently, without, for the purpose of restricting competition, any consultation, communication, or agreement with any other bidder/offeror or competitor relating to (i) those prices, (ii) the intention to submit a bid/offer, or (iii) the methods or factors used to calculate the prices offered;
 - (2) The prices in this bid/offer have not been and will not be knowingly disclosed by the bidder/offeror, directly or indirectly, to any other bidder/offeror or competitor before bid opening (in the case of a sealed bid solicitation) or contract award (in the case of a negotiated solicitation) unless otherwise required by law; and
 - (3) No attempt has been made or will be made by the bidder/ offeror to induce any other concern to submit or not to submit a bid/offer for the purpose of restricting competition.
- (b) Each signature on the bid/offer is considered to be a certification by the signatory that the signatory;
 - (1) Is the person in the bidder/offeror's organization responsible for determining the prices being offered in this bld or proposal; and that the signatory has not participated and will not participate in any action contrary to subparagraphs (a)(1) through (a)(3) above; or
 - (2) (i) Has been authorized, in writing, to act as agent for the following principals in certifying that those principals have not participated, and will not participate in any action contrary to subparagraphs (a)(1) through (a)(3) above (lusert full name of person(s) in the bidder/offeror's organization responsible for determining the prices offered in this bid or proposal, and the title of his or her position in the bidder/offeror's organization);
 - (ii) As an authorized agent, does certify that the principals named in subdivision (b)(2)(i) above have not participated, and will not participate, in any action contrary to subparagraphs (a)(l) through (a)(3) above; and

- (iii) As an agent, has not personally participated, and will not participate in any action contrary to subparagraphs (a)(1) through (a)(3) above.
- (c) If the bidder/offeror deletes or modifies subparagraph (a)2 above, the bidder/offeror must furnish with its bid/offer a signed statement setting forth in detail the circumstances of the disclosure.

4. Organizational Conflicts of Interest Certification

- (a) The Contractor warrants that to the best of its knowledge and belief and except as otherwise disclosed, it does not have any organizational conflict of interest which is defined as a situation in which the nature of work under a proposed contract and a prospective contractor's organizational, financial, contractual or other interest are such that;
 - (i) Award of the contract may result in an unfair competitive advantage;
 - (ii) The Contractor's objectivity in performing the contract work may be impaired; or
 - (iii) That the Contractor has disclosed all relevant information and requested the HA to make a determination with respect to this Contract.
- (b) The Contractor agrees that if after award he or she discovers an organizational conflict of interest with respect to this contract, he or she shall make an immediate and full disclosure in writing to the HA which shall include a description of the action which the Contractor has taken or intends to eliminate or neutralize the conflict. The HA may, however, terminate the Contract for the convenience of HA if it would be in the best interest of HA.
- (c) In the event the Contractor was aware of an organizational conflict of interest before the award of this Contract and intentionally did not disclose the conflict to the HA, the HA may terminate the Contract for default.
- (d) The Contractor shall require a disclosure or representation from subcontractors and consultants who may be in a position to influence the advice or assistance rendered to the HA and shall include any accessary provisions to eliminate or neutralize conflicts of interest in consultant agreements or subcontracts involving performance or work under this Contract.

5. Authorized Negotiators (RFPs only)

The offeror represents that the following persons are authorized to negotiate on its behalf with the PHA in connection with this request for proposals: (list names, titles, and telephone numbers of the authorized negotiators):

6. Conflict of Interest

In the absence of any actual or apparent conflict, the offeror, by submission of a proposal, hereby warrants that to the best of its knowledge and belief, no actual or apparent conflict of interest exists with regard to my possible performance of this procurement, as described in the clause in this solicitation titled "Organizational Conflict of Interest,"

7. Offeror's Signature

The offeror bereby certifies that the information contained in these certifications and representations is accurate, complete, and current.

Signature & Date:

Typed or Printed Name:

Title:

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

NON-COLLUSIVE AFFIDAVIT

(Prime Offero	r)	
State of		
City/County of	<u> </u>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		Being duly sworn, deposes and says:
(Name)		
That he/she is	(A partner or officer of	he firm of, etc.)
or sham: that s any Offeror or p directly or indir person to fix the of said propose	eaid Offeror has not collerson, to put in a sham bectly, sought by agree e offer price of affiant of all price, or that of any w Orleans or any perso	sal or bid, that such proposal or bid is genuine and not collusive luded, conspired, connived or agreed, directly or indirectly with proposal or to refrain from offering, and has not in any manner, ment or collusion, or communication or conference, with any rany other Offeror, or to fix any overhead profit or cost element other Offeror, or to secure any advantage against the Housing nal interest in the proposed contracts; and that all statements in Signature of
		Offeror, if the Offeror is an individual
		Partner, if the Offeror is a partnership
Subscribed and	l Sworn to before me	Officer, if the Offeror is a corporation
This	day of	, 20
Notary Public		
My Commission	n Expires	

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS

RFP #22-913-40

CERTIFICATION OF CONTRACTOR NON-EXCLUSION

This certification applies to a sole proprietor or any bidding entity or any individual partner, incorporator, director, manager, officer, organizer, or member, who has at least 10% ownership in the bidding entity, for consideration for award of contracts, in accordance with LA R.S. 38:2227.

A conviction of or plea of guilty or no contest to the following state crimes or equivalent federal crimes shall permanently bar any person or the bidding entity from bidding on public projects:

- (a) Public bribery
- (b) Corrupt Influencing
- (c) Extortion
- (d) Money laundering

A conviction of or plea of guilty or no contest to the following state crimes or equivalent federal crimes shall bar any person or the bidding entity from bidding on public projects for a period of five years from the date of conviction or from the date of the entrance of the plea of guilty or no contest:

- (a) Theft
- (b) Identity theft
- (c) Theft of a business record
- (d) False accounting
- (e) Issuing worthless checks
- (f) Bank fraud
- (g) Forgery
- (h) Contractors; misapplication of payments
- (i) Malfeasance in office

The five-year prohibition shall apply only if the crime was committed during the solicitation or execution of a contract or bid awarded pursuant to the provisions of LA R.S. Title 38, Chapter 10 – Public Contracts.

Should information be discovered about a bidding entity that would be cause for debarment, suspension, exclusion, or determination of ineligibility for award of a contract, HANO shall report and submit supporting documentation to the applicable regulatory agency.

I hereby attest that I have not been convicted of, or have not entered a plea of guilty or nolo contender to any of the crimes listed above or equivalent crimes.

(Print)	(Date)
(Signature)	

HVAC PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICES AT HANO ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDINGS RFP #22-913-40

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF ADDENDA

Respondent has received the following Addenda, receipt of which is hereby acknowledged:

Addendum Number:	Date Received:
Addendum Number:	Date Received:
Addendum Number:	Date Received:
Addendum Number:	Date Received:
(Company Name)	
(Signature)	
(Printed or Typed Name)	